
Trustees Meeting for Vernon Grove Cemetery 

Wednesday February 20, 2013 

 

 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Jamie Luchini at 3:05, present were Maryanne Fiske, 

Lyn Lovell and Harry Shahnamian. Scott Vecchiolla called into work and Bill Cavazza was 

absent due to illness.    

 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted on motion of Harry Shahnamian and 

Maryanne Fiske. Bills were reviewed and signed.  

 

Old Business: 

1. Jamie is going to check on the status of the surveillance cameras. 

2. Lyn reported that the insurance money had been paid for the damage done at the 

cemetery by the trailer truck. Money will be placed in our account to pay these damages 

and must be done in fiscal year 2013.  

3. Lyn is to notify Carlo Molinari that this work needs to done by July 2013. 

 

New Business: 

1.  Harry reported that Senator Moore was filing a bill making it mandatory to have all 

cars use their flashers in a funeral processions. 

2.  Lyn reported that the telephone at the cemetery is not working since the people were 

working on the railroad. She is calling the railroad people. 

3.   Jamie reported that he had been working on the budget and worked up a budget 

making it possible for our men to work year round. This will increase the budget a little 

and the hours are to be 35 hours per week not 40. Lyn was asked to contact the Finance 

Committee for a meeting as soon as possible to present this budget.  

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:05 motion by Maryanne and Harry. Next meeting will be 

March 13
th

 at 3:00pm in the Town Hall; we may have an earlier meeting. 

 

 

 

   Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

   Lyn Lovell, Secretary 

 

 

   

 

  

 


